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1. WHEMIER L L TEY RLARAETITAT > 72IEHIC O W THEICEHEE <23, (Your

research activities during the stay in the NAOJ)

My main research activities during the stay at NAOJ were concerned with investigation of the
physical processes involved in the formation of localized electric potential structures known as
double layers in magnetic reconnection and their relation to plasma wave generation and particle
acceleration in space and astrophysical plasmas. A second activity was on the theoretical analysis

of the instability associated with current sheet kinking during magnetic reconnection and

generation of anomalous resistivity.

2. AEEERFIEE & L THEOLNTEREIC OV T EIZEEES <72 &V, (The achievement during the
stay in the NAOJ)

The main achievement during the stay included: (i) progress on the analysis of simulation data
from large-scale 2D particle-in-cell code simulation of magnetic reconnection to obtain information
on the formation and dynamics of the electric potential double layer in the outflow region, and (i)
carried out analytical analysis of the eigenmode equation for the shear flow instability (growth

rates and fastest growing modes) associated with 3D current sheet kinking during magnetically

reconnecting current sheets.

3. ZOHIEEIZHOWTHIMIERLZH Y L6, BEEX I EV, (Comments on the Visiting Research
Fellowship, if any.)
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The Visiting Research Fellowship was very helpful in allowing for productive discussions on
setting up and running programs for simulation data analysis with my collaborator, Dr. Fujimoto.
It was also useful for meeting other NAOJ scientists and attending the seminars to learn about

various projects. The hospitality and staff were very kind to offer any assistance.




